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June 6, 2023 

Kitsap County Board of Commissioners 

Charlotte Garrido, Commissioner 

Christine Rolfes, Commissioner 

Katie Walters, Commissioner 
 
 
Dear Honorable Kitsap County Commissioners, 
 

We, the Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory Committee, recently passed a 

resolution in support of requesting the county evaluate pedestrian facilities and make the 

results public. The NMFCAC requests the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) take 

action by identifying the costs and resources required to perform such an evaluation and 

subsequently including adequate funding to advance our recommendations in future budgets. 

Our resolution comes as the result of over a year of research, deliberation, and open 

discussions among subcommittee and committee members.  

 

The purpose of this resolution is to allow public and objective measures of adequate 

pedestrian facilities in Kitsap County. At this time, facilities must be individually walked, 

rolled, or ridden to determine their adequacy. This is a limiting precondition for identifying 

gaps in pedestrian facilities. The County provides transparent information regarding roads 

and other location data. However, there is currently no public data for sidewalks and 

shoulders locations. We believe the county could use existing data to evaluate where 

sidewalks and shoulders meet identified minimum widths in the road standards; and, over 

time, demonstrate how pedestrian facilities are improving. In addition, this approach allows 

quantification of pedestrian facilities and can direct limited non-motorized improvements 

budgets towards areas of greatest need. 

 

We hope that you see the benefit of regularly evaluating pedestrian facilities. The NMFCAC 

appreciates the trust and reliance you place in us as the voice for non-motorized concerns.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Jess Chandler.  

Chair, Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory Committee  

 
Encl.   

http://www.kitsapgov.com/
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Kitsap County Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory Committee 
Resolution May 16, 2023 

 
-------------------------- 

 
Whereas, the NMFCAC is aware that the county already has definitions of adequate 
sidewalks and paved shoulders in the existing road standards, 
 
Whereas WA state law recognizes the rights of non-motorized users to use paved shoulders 
where sidewalks do not exist, thus sidewalks and paved shoulders are pedestrian facilities, 
 
Whereas, the NMFCAC believes that the county has complete data on existing paved 
shoulders (CRAB) and will have complete data on existing sidewalks (ADA Transition Plan), 
 
Whereas, the NMFCAC supports an evaluation of the extent to which existing sidewalks and 
shoulders meet the road standards to objectively identify critical gaps in our existing 
pedestrian facilities. 
 
Whereas, the NMFCAC believes up-to-date evaluations will ensure new, safe, pedestrian 
facilities are established equitably county-wide and will allow us to measure progress over 
time. 
 
Taken all together, these improved processes will elevate the level of trust, transparency, and 
shared accomplishment between county personnel and community members as 
improvements in pedestrian facilities are completed. Finally, the following recommendation 
recognizes the county has a finite budget and is charged with allocating limited resources.  
 
The NMFCAC recommends the county evaluate sidewalks and shoulders in accordance with 
current road standards. Focus areas, such as the UGAs, village LAMIRDs, areas near 
schools, and the areas surrounding pedestrian generators should be prioritized.  
 
The evaluation should be reported in a way that citizens and government officials alike can 
quickly see the relative adequacy of pedestrian facilities across the county and within focused 
areas. 
 
The county determines the frequency and extent of the evaluation report based on budget 
constraints. Furthermore, the NMFCAC recommends the cost estimate be fully or at least 
partially included in subsequent budget allocations. 
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